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PRINCIPAL’S  
POST 
 
 

Dear Parents and Friends 
 
Welcome back to the beginning of the final term of 
2018! 
 
Exciting Term 
We have a very busy term coming up with lots of fun 
events for our students and families. This Thursday is 
our P&C Halloween disco night which promises to be 
lots of fun for all students. Next week we commence 
our athletics carnival and our Art Exhibition opening 
night. We would love to have as many parents and 
community members involved in these events as 
possible, as your participation helps to make these 
events very special in the memory of your child and 
the school.  
 

 
 
School Promotion 
Earlier this week we sent home a SPPS promotional 
brochure. This brochure highlights some of the 
wonderful educational opportunities and the learning 
activities available at SPPS and we would like our 
parents to both celebrate these areas with us, but also 
share our wonderful school with any future families 

moving into the Spencer Park area. Please feel free to 
share this brochure with families or refer them to the 
school website or Facebook page. 
 
Hats Term 4 
A reminder for all parents and students that hats will 
be required to be worn at recess and lunch this term. 
Please ensure that hats have names written on them.   
 

 
 
Class Structure 2019 
The following classes are the intended structure for 
next year. This may be altered depending on the 
structural needs of the school and final student 
numbers.  
 
Coolangarras 3 Yr Old and Kindy: Monday-Thursday 
Kindy/PP: 2 Kindy groups will be organised and come 2-
3 times per week, Fulltime for PP 
PP: Full time 
PP/1: Full time 
 

…/continued over 
 
 

FUTURE DATES 
Assembly PP1 Fri 19 Sept  
Faction Jumps, Throws & 
800m 

 
Tues 23 Sept 

Artist of the World Exhibition 
Opening Night 

 
Wed 24 Sept 

Faction Athletics Carnival Thur 25 Sept 
Year 6 Camp Mon 29 Oct 
Online ONLY Newsletter Term 4 



Yr 1: Full time 
Yr 1/2: Full time 
Yr 2: Full time 
Yr 3: Full time 
Yr 3/4: Full time 

Yr 4: Full time 
Yr 5/6: Full time 
Yr 5/6: Full time 
Yr 5/6: Full time 
 

 
Parent Requests for 2019 Student Placements 
Parents are welcome to submit written inputs with 
respect to class placements. The submissions must be 
based on educational reasons, addressed to “The 
Principal” and marked “Confidential”. (All written 
parent submissions will be given consideration but will 
not automatically be accommodated.) Written 
submissions must be sent to the Principal by Friday 2nd 
November.  You can submit requests in person or by 
emailing spencerpark.ps@education.wa.edu.au. 
 
If your student is not returning in 2019 please advise 
the school ASAP. 
 
Current class teachers will confer with next year’s class 
teachers to form educationally balanced 
classes taking into consideration a variety of criteria. 
Some of these criteria include: 
• Classes are to be balanced (whether these are split or 
straight) with respect to academic performance, social 
development, behaviour and gender.  
• Previous class placements. 
• School Psychologist recommendations. 
• Special needs such as twins and family situation. 
• Written parent submissions regarding a student’s 
educational needs. 
 
Vacations during school terms 
It is a requirement of the Department of Education 
that any student taking vacations during school terms 
have authorisation from the Principal before they are 
taken. 
 
Have a wonderful week and enjoy the spring warmth! 
 

Jeremy Hadlow 
Principal 

 

 
 

Applications for your child to be enrolled in 
Kindergarten (children turning 4 by 30 June 2019) and 
Pre-Primary (children turning 5 by 30 June 2019) are 
now being taken at our school office. If your child is 
entering our school for the first time their birth 
certificate and immunisation certificate from the 
Australian Children’s Immunisation Registry will be 
required. 
 
If your child is currently enrolled in our Kindergarten 
program you will need to make contact with the school 
office to ensure that your child is on our Pre-Primary 
list for 2019. 

VALUES CERTIFICATES 
We congratulate the following students who received 
certificates at Monday’s mini assembly.  
 

 
 

Honesty & Trustworthiness 
PP1 Alfred  Rm 9 Ruth 
PP2 Noah Rm 11 Will 
Rm 1 Mikayla Rm 18 Bella 
Rm 2 Auraya Rm 19 Lilly-Rose 
Rm 3 Ronan Rm 25 Micheal 
Rm 8 Thornton  
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PRINCIPAL’S  
PATTER 
 
  

Spencer Park Education Support Centre has this week 
received a new school banner. Thank you to our 
ever-creative crafter Jo Kellett for making our banner. 
 

 
 

This term we have lots happening, beginning with 
In-Term Swimming Lessons. Please ensure you have 
your forms returned to school as soon as possible. On 
Wednesday, 24 October Room 22 will be hosting a 
fundraiser for ‘The Kids with Cancer Project’ selling 
cupcakes to SPESC and SPPS students and staff at 
recess. Also on Wednesday, Room 14 will be hosting a 
Sausage Sizzle to raise money for our school’s 
combined P&C. 
 

Along with Salon Express and Spencer Park IGA, 
SPESC will also be hosting another Halloween Disco 
on Sunday, 28 October from 4:00pm to 5:30pm in 
the undercover area of the Primary School.  Notes will 
be coming home this week. 
 

The students have been very busy getting creative to 
produce art works to display in the School Art 
Exhibition alongside the SPPS students which opens 
on the evening of Wednesday, 24 October at the WA 
Museum. Students will be going to view the art on the 
Wednesday, 7 November. Our school will also be 
joining SPPS on Thursday, 25 October for the Athletics 
Carnival. 
 

PBS News 
At our Week 1 PBS Bee Assembly we celebrated the 
students’ success in achieving our Bee point count of 
2500 points, earning a whole school pizza lunch 
reward on Friday.  We have a new target this Term to 
reach another 3000 points.  
 

  

 
 

 
 

Golden Bee Award Winners 
Students receiving Golden Bees 
Week 1   Week 2 (Pictured) 
Jayden   Roshaun 
Jacob    Seth 
Seth    Robert 
Autumn   Hayden 
Elijah    Xavier 
   Tiarhys 
 

 
 

Bec Wheatley 
Principal 



PURSUIT OF EXCELLENCE 
We congratulate the following students who 
received certificates at the last assembly. 

Indonesian Jarvis Rm 2 
Science Tashara Rm 8 
Science Imogen Rm 1 
Design & Technology Matt Rm 11 
Rm 1 Ellie Rm 2 Elliott 
Rm 3 Winter Rm 8 Kleo 
Rm 9 Lily Rm 11 Khenneth 
Rm 18 Isabel Rm 19 Zoe 
Rm 25 Felix  

 
SCHOOL PHOTOS 
Please follow the attached Instructions to view your 
Sports and Special Photos! 
1. Contact the school office for the Access Code. 
2. Visit www.fotoworks.com.au.  Select the Order 

Online option in the top right, followed by Sports & 
Specials button. 

3. Then click on the School Gallery link on the menu 
on the left.  You will a list of schools and events in 
alphabetical order. 

4. Once you select your school will need enter your 
event Access Code which will give you access to all 
the Sports & Special photos taken at your school. 

5. Make your selection and add to cart, then proceed 
with completing your order online. 

Please do not hesitate to contact Fotoworks if you have any 
queries.   9244 8211 or wecare@fotoworks.com.au 
 
 

MEDALLION DONATIONS 
If you would like to donate a pair of medallions for our 
Faction Sports Carnival please return the slip below to 
the school office with your donation.   
Medallions are $16.00 per pair and  
will have the name of the donor  
engraved on them. 
 
Parent help is also requested to the faction sports 
carnival on 23 & 25 October.  If you are available to 
assist with either the jumps and throws on Tuesday or 
the track events on Thursday please return the slip 
below. 
 
I would like to sponsor a pair of medallions and 
enclose $16.00. 
  Yes   No  
 
Sponsor name to be put on medallion. 
 
_____________________________________ 
 
Yes I am available to assist with the Sports Carnival. 
 
Tuesday 23 October   
Thursday 25 October   
 
Name:  _________________________________ 
 
Phone:  _________________________________ 

P&C NEWS 
Special thanks to Albany RetraVision for very kindly 
donating a new fridge to our Canteen!!  
 
This month RetraVision have donated over $15,000 to 
various community groups in the Great Southern and 
we are very lucky to be one of them.  
 
Please remember to support the businesses who 
support us. Keep it Local! 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
Please note notices appearing below are not necessarily 
endorsed by the school. We provide this space for 
community groups to advertise to the school community. 
It is up to parents to scrutinise the activity and organisers 
for their child. 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
Foster caring.. 
.it’s not just the child’s life that changes! 
Do you enjoy looking after kids?  
Do you want to make a difference in a child’s life?   
If so, you may want to consider foster care. The 
Department of Communities - Child Protection and 
Family Support’s Albany Office is looking for foster 
carers who can provide a loving home to babies, young 
or older children for short and long periods of time.    
Find out more by attending one of the following 
fostering information sessions. 
When:  Wednesday 21st November     7pm – 9pm 

  Friday          23rd November     10am – 12pm  
  Where: 25 Duke Street, Albany  

Please contact Chung Siew at the Department’s Albany 
Office on 08 9841 0777 or 
chungsiew.beh@communities.wa.gov.au to register 
your interest in attending a session.   
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